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A LOCAL LAW

To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to granting J-
51 tax benefits for the installation of submetering systems for cooperatives and
condominiums.

Be it enacted by the Council as follows:

Section 1. Legislative findings and intent.  The Council finds that the mechanisms
available for conserving energy have changed in the last decade.  In the past, conservation
efforts consisted of trying to reduce the amount of energy used.  Toward this end we
provided tax benefits to master metered buildings, buildings where there was a single
meter for the whole building, to install separate meters for each unit, called submetering,
thus encouraging individuals to become conscience of their energy use and reduce their
electrical consumption.  Recently, discussions of energy conservation have changed from
exclusively trying to reduce overall use, to also trying to shift use patterns from peak use
to off-peak use. This reduction is a valuable energy conservation measure in that by
reducing peak consumption the worst energy plants can eventually be retired and the most
expensive and dirty energy can be avoided.  An effective tool in the reduction in peak use
is a pricing tool based on charging the most for electricity used during peak periods.
Buildings that are master metered, where there is one meter for the entire building for
which a utility company bills the building, pay for their electricity based on this model of
billing, by time of use.  In buildings where each apartment is separately metered and
billed by the utility, called direct metering, the price is based exclusively on the overall
amount of electricity used, not when it is used.  The Council finds that changing from a
system of direct metering, to a system where the electricity is charged based on time of
use (demand) is a useful conversion for the purposes of conservation where strong tenant
organizations are in place to monitor demand, educate and work with tenants to reduce
demand during peak periods.  Toward this end, the Council further finds that the City has
a compelling interest in supporting buildings with strong tenant organizations to convert
to submetered systems.  For the purposes of this section the Council finds that
cooperatives and condominiums have the greatest likelihood of having the type of tenant
organizations that would allow them to utilize this new technology to reduce peak
demand.
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§2. Paragraph 6 of subdivision b of section 11-243 of the administrative code of the

city of New York is hereby amended to read as follows:
(6) alterations or improvements to an otherwise eligible building or structure

commenced after January first, nineteen hundred eighty designed to conserve the use of
fuel, electricity or other energy sources or to reduce demand for electricity,  including the
installation of meters for purposes of measuring the amount of electricity consumed for
each dwelling unit, and conversions of direct metering to a system that includes a master
meter and submeters in any cooperative, condominium, or housing development fund
company organized under article eleven of the private housing finance law; or

§3.  This local shall take effect immediately.
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